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Hello beloved friends, 

We had an unforgettable experience in the city of La Serena.

My children Marcelo and Matraca invited us to their house in the fourth

region of Chile, the city of La Serena to enjoy a week’s vacation with my

wife Lorena and my daughter Aylin. When we arrived at Marcelo’s house

on Monday, there was a meeting of “evangelical” pastors to share a

Biblical devotional and pray. The pastors gave me the opportunity to

share “my testimony” of how God called me with His grace. When I

finished sharing my testimony and the transformation of Jesus in my

life, one of the pastors got up from the table, walked toward me, gave me

a hug, and crying told me: “Peyuco (nickname for Pedro), the bandit

from Los Nogales (where I am from), I knew you and I witnessed what

your old life was like and how now God has changed you to be his

instrument.” There was a moment of great excitement and rejoicing with

everyone present. We got up to glorify God for his great love and mercy.

The next day one of the pastors invited us to teach the Word

of God at a rehabilitation center for adolescents and young

adults.  There was a lot of joy in the young people when they

saw the great power of God in the life of a former drug addict

and delinquent.

It was a week full of joy, where I was able to enjoy this

vacation to the fullest where God had this door open for me. 

February 2024.

My wife Lorena after all this rich experience in La Serena,

arriving in Santiago my beautiful and beloved wife spoke to

me about what happened and told me: It’s all good that you’ve

preached the gospel, but we need to go on vacation again

because we went to visit family members and not do extra

work and the answer was: “Amen Lorenita haha” 



This group is made up of young adults drom the age of 25

onwards. His ministry is based on going to orphanages to plahy

and share with the children at the same time giving them small

Bible classes and activities. They also carry out activities and

provide help to nursing homes and people in street situations.

ZOOM CLASSES

I ask for your prayers for the trip to United States in the

month of March togheter with my friend and evangelist

Masaru Guzman. We will be traveling from from March 7th

to April 1st for a campaign in the cities of Tulsa, Oklahoma

and Dallas, Texas. 

Pedro Sanchez

Every Wednesday I am giving zoom lessons from 1 Corinthians

13:1-13.

During January and February home group Bible studies were

cancelled; instead we met at the church building on Wednesdays  

to continue feeding on the Word of our God and share a

delicious coffee with the brethren.

BELIEVE GROUP 


